

"Only Knowledge can provide salvation"

# KESHAV MAHAVIDYALAYA

NAAC Accredited 'A' Grade Cycle 2 University of Delhi

# ANNUAL REPORT 2023-24



#### **KESHAV MAHAVIDYALAYA**

Annual Report 2023-24

Prof. Madhu Pruthi – Principal

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami - Vice Principal

Bursar	:	Prof. Arpana Sharma
Public Information Officer (PIO)	:	Prof. Jasmeet Singh
Assistant Public Information Officer (APIO)	:	Mr. Raj Kumar
Online RTI Nodal Officer	:	Prof. Vinita Jindal
Secretary, Staff Council	:	Prof. Anju Arora
NSS Program Officer	E H	Prof. Daisy Sharma
Nodal Public Grievance Officer	MIDYA	Prof. Kanupriya Goswami
E Street	5	

#### Academic Affairs Committee

- Dr. Anjali Thukral (Convenor)
  - Dr. Shalini Kumar
  - Dr. Vandana Arora
  - Dr. Dhanpal Singh
  - Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal
  - Dr. Anjalika Solanki
  - Dr. Janson Antony A



#### VISION

To be a premier institute that nurtures creativity amongst students and instils moral values along with quality education to enable them to take on real-life challenges with confidence.

#### MISSION

- To inculcate positivity in attitude and thought.
- To nurture creativity and problem-solving skills.
- To sensitize students toward gender issues and respect for all human beings.
- To bring about awareness related to ecological enrichment and environmental factors.
- To encourage students to have vision and courage to initiate and manage change.
- To help in recognizing the challenges of a competitive world and learn to adapt.
- To create a clean and conducive atmosphere for the promotion of education.
- To give impetus to women empowerment.





"Only Knowledge can provide salvation"



# Contents

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT	7
STUDENT STRENGTH 2023-2024	
ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENTS OF FACULTY	
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS	
PLACEMENTS 2023-24	
STUDENTS ACHIEVEMENTS IN CULTURAL ACTIVITIES	
DEPARTMENTS AND DEPARTMENTAL EVENTS	
EVENTS HELD BY CELLS AND COMMITTEES	
LIBRARY	
NCWEB	
COLLEGE COMMITTEES	
STAFF COUNCIL COMMITTEES	
OTHER COMMITTEES	47
FACULTY MEMBERS	
LIST OF TEACHERS (PERMANENT)	
LIST OF TEACHERS (AD-HOC)	52
NON-TEACHING MEMBERS	53





"Only Knowledge can provide salvation"



## **PRINCIPAL'S REPORT**

Respected **Prof. Balaram Pani**, Dean of Colleges and our Chief Guest for today's function, our Guest of Honour, **Dr. Vikas Gupta**, Registrar, University of Delhi, our Chairperson, Governing Body, **Prof. Haneet Gandhi**, who is also the Dean Admission, University of Delhi, our Treasurer, Governing Body, **Prof. Vandana Mishra**, our own colleague **Prof. Ajay Arora**, now on deputation to University of Delhi and holding the post of Controller of Examination and other esteemed guests, my colleagues from teaching and non-teaching fraternity, dear students and their parents, a very Good Morning to all you.

I, on behalf of Keshav Mahavidyalaya, welcome you all on the occasion of college Annual Day and prize distribution function.

It is my proud privilege to have you all here, I am deeply honoured and humbled by the presence of our Chief Guest and Registrar sir who took time out from their really very very hectic schedule for gracing our occasion. Thanks once again for this honour.

As you all are aware that Keshav Mahavidyalaya is a constituent college of University of Delhi, a premier institution which has a rich legacy of nearly three decades in academic excellence. Our commitment to knowledge embedded in our motto, 'ऋते ज्ञानान्न मुक्ति' (Only Knowledge Can Provide Salvation), continues to shape the journey of our students.

Our college has been accredited with an "A" grade by the National Assessment and Accreditation Council for its second cycle in 2022. Furthermore, the National Institute Ranking Framework (NIRF) recognized it as one of India's top 100 colleges. India Today, renowned for its college rankings has identified Keshav Mahavidyalaya in 2022 as one of the "Ten Emerging Colleges" based on a comprehensive study of thousands of institutions. The same thing echoed in India Today Ranking in 2023 recognizing our college as best value for money and being top 10 emerging departments (especially Management studies) that have made a great leap after the year 2000.

Our college offers 9 diverse undergraduate programs across various disciplines, including Science, Commerce, Management Studies, Mathematics, Psychology, and Computer Science. Additionally, the college offers certificate and diploma courses in French and German languages. Keshav Mahavidyalaya also serves as a Non-Collegiate Women's Education Board (NCWEB) centre of University of Delhi. With full implementation of EWS reservation and under NEP 2020 curriculum, our current enrolled student strength is 1789, with 1210 males 67.63% & 579 females 32.36%.

Looking ahead, the college aims to enhance opportunities for students by introducing new undergraduate programs such as B.Sc. (H) Chemistry, B.Sc. (H) Operational Research, B.A.

(H) Geography and adding another section to already existing program of management studies as per high demand of students. I am happy to share that the approval from the University of Delhi for all these new programs and additional sections of management studies is already in place for the past two years. However, we ae awaiting for final approval from the Directorate of Higher Education, Govt of NCT of Delhi.

I take pride in sharing the Annual Report (for 2022-23 and 2023-24) of the college with all of You. It indeed is a platform that celebrates and records the academic and extracurricular achievements of both students and Staff members. With a dedicated staff, the college is continuously striving hard to bring out the best out of each of its students. The Wall of Honour in college is the testimony to it.

It is with immense pride and joy, that I extend my heartfelt congratulations to students securing top positions in Academics and Cultural activities for their outstanding achievements. Your dedication, hard work, and perseverance has not only brought glory to yourselves but has also elevated the reputation of this esteemed institution. Besides academic, the students have also achieved first positions in various extra-curricular competitions in many prestigious colleges such as Jesus and Mary College, Maitreyi College, Ramanujan College, and NSUT. May your passion and determination continue to shine, lighting the way for others to follow. Congratulations to all the achievers.

Here, I would like to share additional information regarding the achievements of students and staff members during the last two academic years, July 2022 to April 2024.

#	COURSE (FINAL YEAR)	POSITION	NAME OF STUDENT
1	B. A. (Hons.) Psychology	I	TANVI MARKAN
I	B. A. (HUHS.) PSYCHOLOGY	II	YAHVI JAKHODIA
2	B. Com. (Hons.)	I	PRATISHTHA BHAGWAT
2		II	ANJALI ARORA
3	Bachelor of Management Studies	I	DEEPALI GUPTA
3		II	DEVANSHI SRIVASTAVA
	B. Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	I	VISHAL MAURYA
4		II	NACHIKET NASA
		II	PRACHI GOEL
5	B. Sc. (Hons.) Electronics	I	KUNAL BISHT

## Students' Academic Achievements: (2022-23)

		II	JATIN CHAUHAN
6	P. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics	Ι	KANIKA VATS
0	B. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics	II	KHUSHI MALIK
7	B. Sc. (Hons.) Physics	I	ADITYA KUMAR SINGH
/		II	ROHIT KUMAR
8	B. Sc. (Prog.) Mathematical Sciences	Ι	AKSHITA GUPTA
8		II	WASIM BHATI
9	B. Sc. (Prog.) Physical Science with Computer Science	Ι	ABHAY
9		II	MEGHNA GURURANI

The details regarding students' participation and achievements in various socially responsible activities and cultural events across different colleges of DU and other institutions are mentioned in the both the Annual reports (2022-23 & 2023-24).

The Elections of the Students for Student Union of the college were held on 27.09.2023

The Following are the present student Union members:

Mr Rajeev Singh	- (	President
Mr Gaurav Tiwari	- 1	Vice President
Mr Praveen Mishra	59	Secretary
Mr Rikki Sehrawat	-	Joint Secretary
Mr Vinay Pratap Singh	-	Central Councillor
Mr Sourav Saini	-	Central Councillor

### Faculty Achievements

The faculty members have motivated the students towards research. As a result, 2 VI semester students opted for their research paper in the year of 2022-23 and astonishingly a total of 6 students (4 in Electronics and 2 in Physics) opted for their research paper in VI semester in the CBCS mode. With colleges now going in 5<sup>th</sup> Semester under NEP. I am sure many students shall enjoy the Dissertation paper in their 7<sup>th</sup> & 8<sup>th</sup> semester.

All the faculty members have also authored articles in renowned national and international journals, delivered papers at conferences, attended faculty development programs, organised and participated in various conferences, seminars and workshops, guided dissertations, and received well-deserved awards. While a comprehensive account of each



achievement is beyond the scope of this report, I would like to highlight a few notable accomplishments.

- 40 Journal publications in 2022-23 and 44 journal publications in 2023-24 in reputed Journals.
- 6 conference publications in 2022-23 and 7 conference publications in 2023-24.
- 4 books have been written in both academic years.
- 12 chapters in books were published by reputed publishers.
- 10 conference presentations were made in 2022-23 and 6 conference presentations in 2023-24 by faculty members.
- 15 faculty members are supervisors or co-supervisors for PhD research scholars in various institutions.
- 16 colleagues have been promoted to Professor stage, and 12 additional colleagues to Associate Professor stage.
- **Prof. Ajay Arora**, our colleague now deputed in the University of Delhi as the Controller of Examination, has been awarded with the prestigious Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam National Dedication Award in the category of ADMINSTRATOR at IP College of Women, University of Delhi, on March 01, 2024.
- Another faculty member, Prof. Vinita Jindal, from the Department of Computer Science, has been published one patent and granted another patent. One in the 2022-23 titled: System and Method for Providing Identical Recommendation Information to User Based on Artificial Intelligence and another in the 2023-24 titled: Implementing Blockchain Technology in Automated Teller Machine (ATM) Based Electronic Voting Machine.

The following faculty members have been awarded Ph.D degree from different institutions.:

- Dr. Mohd Tariq Azizy, 13th July 2022 from Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Dr. Sandeep Vodwal, 23rd February 2023 from Faculty of Management Studies University of Delhi, New Delhi
- Dr. Anita Mendiratta, 12 August, 2023, IIT Delhi
- **Dr. Prama Vishnoi**, 24th February, 2024 from Faculty of Management Studies, University of Delhi.
- Dr. Niloy Sarkar, 24<sup>th</sup> February 2024 from University of Delhi.
- Dr. Nikki Choudhary, 4<sup>th</sup> March 2024 from CSIR-National Physical Laboratory

## Placements Made During Last Two Academic Years

The college's placement cell, Start@KMV, connects students with industries, facilitating their placements. In 2022-23, 31 companies visited the campus for placements. With an average package of 5.1 Lakhs, 94 students secured placements with the highest domestic



package of 8.05 Lakhs. Companies like RSM US, Wipro, and Intellipaat visited the campus. In 2023-24, 44 companies participated, including RSM US, LLP and KPMG. The highest domestic package was 7.5 Lakhs, with an international offer of 10.8 Lakhs. With an average package of 5.42 Lakhs, 90 students found placements, highlighting the college's commitment to preparing industry-ready professionals. Further, a total of 334 online/on-site internships were undertaken by 154 students through Internshala portal in the Academic Year 2023-24 which includes paid and performance-based stipend.

## Students' Participation in Departmental Societies

Various departmental societies like **Bizworld** of Department of Commerce, **Blitz** of the Department of Computer Science, **Elektronica** of the Department of Electronics, **Metamorphosis** of the Department of Management Studies, **Modulus** of the Department of Mathematics, **COSMOS** of the Department of Physics, **InPsych** of the Department of Psychology hosted their technical sessions, seminars, talks and various events throughout both the year 2022-23 and 2023-24.

# Cells and Committees

AU \* KEC

Keshav Mahavidyalaya has been at the forefront of impactful initiatives and events, fostering holistic development and community engagement. Various cells and committees such as ENACTUS, Gender Champion Cell, National Service Scheme (NSS), NIVESH, CONSULENZA, HAR GHAR DHYAN, Internal Quality Assurance Committee (IQAC), Hindi Pakhwada, Swatchhta Pakhwada Internal Complaint Committee (ICC), Anti Ragging Committee (ARC), Women Development Cell (WDC), Millets Committee conducted a plethora of events and activities during the 2022-23 and 2023-24. Noteworthy achievements include a student exchange program in collaboration with NCWEB, a free Covid vaccination camp organized with the District Magistrate and CDMO, and the spirited "Har Ghar Tiranga - Tiranga Yatra" commemorating "Azadi ka Amrit Mahotsav." The college prioritized staff health through a Bone Mineral Density Check-up Camp in association with Aditya Birla Health Insurance. A valedictory session was organized by the Hindi Vibhag and IQAC, on "Hindi aur Bhartiya Bhashao ka Samillan" to emphasize the importance of the Hindi language.

Additionally, donation drives, sessions on cybercrime awareness and legal matters, lectures on "yoga and holistic living", visits to the Global Millet exhibition and personality development have enriched students' knowledge. The college's commitment extends to environmental consciousness, exemplified by a plastic waste collection drive. EKATHVA, the NSS fest, celebrated creativity and cultural expression, while sessions on entrepreneurship, Mental Health Awareness, Sexual Harassment and Acid Attack prevention and a speaker series



on national progress further enriched the college experience. A separate 5-day workshop on Youth Empowerment and Skills (YES+) was held in collaboration with Har Ghar Dhayan and Art of Living. This advanced program focused on empowering youth through meditation and essential life skills. The college also celebrated National Voter's Day with a Pledge Ceremony, emphasizing civic responsibility and democratic participation. These events reflect the college's commitment to fostering cultural awareness and active citizenship.

Throughout the year, diverse competitions were also organized. These included the NSSled National Unity Day, Poster Making and Vigilance Awareness Week, Declamation Competitions, promoting unity and anti-corruption efforts. A Tribute to Armed Forces Slogan Writing Competition honoured martyrs, Swami Vivekanand Jayanti Activities celebrated the iconic figure. Lastly, the Global Cooperation and G20 Declamation Competitions emphasized international collaboration. These events aimed to foster creativity and instill values of unity, integrity, and global awareness among students. These events reflect our commitment to education, awareness, and community engagement.

## Non-Teaching Achievement

I would also like to mention that our non-teaching staff members have worked hard to gain professional competency. Many of our non-teaching staff members from the Library, Administration Section, and Accounts Section attended various workshops and training programmes on diverse themes of their professional interest.

#### क ऋते जानान्न मक्तिः

I am happy to share that four of our non-teaching staff got their promotions during 2023-2024:

- Mr. Gajender Library Attendant to Assistant in July 2023
- Ms. Nidhi Sikri Assistant to Senior Assistant in August 2023
- Mr. Kamal Gulati Junior Assistant to assistant in September 2023
- Mr. R.D. Kaushik Gestetner operator to Junior assistant in February 2024

I would like to offer my heartfelt gratitude to the Director and other members of the Department of Higher Education, as well as the Medical Superintendent and Doctors of Bhagwan Mahavir Hospital, for their unwavering support. Engineers from the PWD Civil and Electrical wing who assisted throughout the year. My gratitude also extends to the local area Police Team, led by the ACP, SHO, IO, Beat Officers, and others, whose strong and continuous support enables us to organize significant events while maintaining discipline and continual patrolling to keep us safe.



I would like to thank and express my sincere gratitude to Prof. Haneet Gandhi, Chairperson, Prof. Vandana Mishra, Treasurer and all other members of the Governing Body for their enthusiastic cooperation and support in administering the institution's activities. I am also thankful to all stakeholders of this institution who have ensured the smooth functioning of all activities throughout the year, including our Outside members of Internal Quality assurance cell (IQAC), Vice Principal, Prof. Kanupriya Goswami, and the college's Bursar, Prof. Arpana Sharma for shouldering the administrative responsibilities of the college over and above their academic duties. I would also like to express my gratitude to my colleagues from both teaching and non-teaching staff, our students, alumni, and all our well-wishers for their persistent support and dedication.

I would also like to express my appreciation to our Proctorial Committee members for making efforts round the year in maintaining discipline in the college.

I personally wish to thank our hostel warden, Ms. Meenu Sharma and other staff members of hostel for providing a serene, peaceful, enjoyable and homelike environment to 70 students including a foreign student currently residing. The emotional wellbeing and medical emergencies of the residents were instantly addressed by the warden even at the middle of the night with the support of doctors of the adjoining Bhagavan Mahavir Hospital. I also offer my sincere thanks to our House keeping staff who keep the campus clean and hygienic. I also thank our college gardeners who maintain an aesthetic environment for our souls and eyes. Last but not the least I thank the security staff who keeps a constant vigil round the clock.

I also appreciate and thank Anjali Thukral, Convenor and other members of the Academic Affairs Committee and extended committee members for their efforts in preparing the Annual Report.

I would like to reaffirm that we will continue to make efforts to serve society to the best of our ability and carry our legacy in the direction we have chosen, meeting the hopes of all our stakeholders and our nation for a VIKSIT BHARAT by 2047.

Prof. Madhu Pruthi

(Principal)



## **STUDENT STRENGTH 2023-2024**

COURSE	1 <sup>st</sup> Year	2 <sup>nd</sup> Year	3 <sup>rd</sup> Year	Total				
THREE-YEAR UNDER GRADUATE PROGRAMMES								
B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	46	44	44	134				
B.Com. (Hons.)	201	178	212	591				
Bachelor of Management Studies	68	67	60	195				
B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	117	113	89	319				
B.Sc. (Hons.) Electronics	36	21	22	79				
B.Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics	50	40	43	133				
B.Sc. (Hons.) Physics	27	22	35	84				
B.Sc. (Prog.) Mathematical Sciences	52	45	42	139				
B.Sc. (Prog.) Physical Science with Computer Science	47	32	36	115				
Total	644	562	583	1789				
SHORT TERI	M COURSES			·				
Certificate Course in French	31*+6							
Certificate Course in German	24*+5							
Diploma Course in French	12							
Diploma Course in German	8							
Grand Total	675+55*	562	583	1789+55*				



## ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENTS OF FACULTY

## Department of Computer Science

#### Journal Publications

- **P. Sehgal**, R. Bansal, P. Singh (2023) A Wavelet Based Statistical Technique for Dental Caries Severity Classification using Fuzzy Feature Selection, Journal of Theoretical and Applied Information Technology (Scopus Indexed), 16(101), 6379-6391
- P. Khurana, **B. Gupta**, R., P. Bedi (2023), Session-aware Recommender System using Double Deep Reinforcement Learning, Journal of Intelligent Information Systems,
- Bisht, S., Taneja, S.B., **Jindal, V**., Bedi, P. (2023) APSO Based Automated Planning in Constructive Simulation, Defence Science Journal., 75(5), 564-571
- Aggarwal, S., Tandon, A., Jindal, V., Aggarwal, A.G., (2023) Impact of Review, Reviewer and Hotel Characteristics on Ewom Helpfulness: An Empirical Study, Journal of Information Technology Management, 15(3), 31-46
- Bedi, P., Dua, A., **Jindal, V.** (2023) FIHIM: a framework for information hiding in IPv6 using micro-protocols, International Journal of Information Technology, 511, 120
- Kumar Rai R, **Singh Ashutosh**, Srivastva R, Kumar G (2023) Fetal ECG Arrhythmia Detection Based on DensNet Transfer Learning, Frontiers Biomed Technology, 4(10), 41-426
- Sharma, R., Deol, S., (2023), DWAEF: A Deep Weighted Average Ensemble Framework Harnessing Novel Indicators for Sarcasm Detection, Data Science, 1(6), 17-44
- A Goyal, I Kashyap (2023), Comprehensive Analysis of Topic Models for Short and Long Text Data, International Journal of Advanced Computer Science and Applications (IJACSA), 12(14), 249-259

#### *Conference Publications*

- Ningshen, Ningyao, Vinita Jindal and Punam Bedi, "CGM: A hybrid model for forecasting future stock price", International Conference on Computing Communication Systems for Industrial Applications: ComSIA 2024, 10-11 May 2024, School of Open Learning, University of Delhi And Shaheed Rajguru College of Applied Sciences, University of Delhi.
- Alshikhe, R., Jindal, V., Harland, J. (2024). Analyzing Spatiotemporal Congestion Value on Urban Road Networks Based on Taxi GPS Data. In N. Callaos, S. Hashimoto, N. Lace, B. Sánchez, M. Savoie (Eds.), Proceedings of the 15<sup>th</sup> International Multi-Conference on



Complexity, Informatics and Cybernetics: IMCIC 2024, pp. 32-39. International Institute of Informatics and Cybernetics. https://doi.org/10.54808/IMCIC2024.01.32

- S B Taneja, GC Brahma, Sanjay Bisht, Vinita Jindal, and Punam Bedi (2023), "Predator-Prey PSO based Weapon deployment in Constructive Simulation" in The International Conference on Contemporary Computing (IC3) is jointly organized by the Jaypee Institute of Information Technology (JIIT), Noida, India and the University of Florida, Gainesville, USA (IC3-2023), Aug 03-05, 2023, Noida, India, ACM, Scopus Indexed, https://doi.org/10.1145/3607947.3608296
- Richa Gupta, Indu Kashyap and Vinita Jindal (2023), SBiLM: Siamese Bi-LSTM model for handling imbalance in fake review detection, The International Conference on Machine Learning and Data Engineering, ICMLDE 2023, 23 - 24 November 2023, UPES, Dehradun, India, Procedia Computer Science Journal, Elsevier.
- Richa Gupta, Indu Kashyap, and Vinita Jindal (2023), A Comprehensive Survey on Fake Review Detection System with Future Directions, International Conference on "Artificial and Business Intelligence, Quantum and Machine Learning: Trends, Perspectives and Prospects" (COM-IT-CON 2023), Organised by Dept of Computer Science and Engineering, School of Engineering and Technology, Manav Rachna International Institute of Research and Studies, Faridabad, 14 July 2023, Springer, Scopus Indexed.

#### Talks (as Resource Person)

#### Prof. Vinita Jindal

#### nly Knowledge can provide salvation"

- Served as a guest speaker on the topic of Understanding Writer Spreadsheet tools for smart solution; on 20<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup> March, 2024 at Department of Commerce, Satyawati College (Eve.), University of Delhi.
- Chaired a technical session and delivered a talk on "at International Conference on Advances in Computing (ICAC-2024) held on 24<sup>th</sup> February 2024 at Dept of Computer Science and Engineering, Shri Ram Murti Smarak College of Engineering & Technology (SRMS), Bareilly, UP.
- Contributed as resource person in Faculty Development Program On Enhancing Cybersecurity Through Artificial Intelligence (Sponsored by AICTE Training and Learning (ATAL) Academy) organised by Department of Computer Science & Engineering, School of Engineering & Technology, Manav Rachna International Institute of Research and Studies, Faridabad, India on 5<sup>th</sup> -10<sup>th</sup> February 2024.



#### Patents

• **Prof. Vinita Jindal** has been granted patent for her research paper in the 2023-24 paper titled Implementing Blockchain Technology in Automated Teller Machine (ATM) Based Electronic Voting Machine.

#### Supervisor/ Co-Supervisor

#### Prof. Priti Sehgal

- Supervisors of Ms. Anjali Pal registered on 03/02/2022
- Supervisors of Ms. Anuja Jain registered on 03/02/2022

#### Dr. Anjali Thukral

- Co-supervisor of Ms. Shivani Dhiman, recognition on 14<sup>th</sup> Feb 2023
- Co-supervisor of Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal, recognition on 12<sup>th</sup> May 2023

#### Dr. Roli Bansal

• Co-supervisor of Ms. Anjali Pal, Research Scholar, Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi (Registered on 03/02/2022, Co-supervisor added on 10/4/23).

#### Dr. Bhavna Gupta

• Co-supervisor of Ms. Musarrat Ahmed, recognition from 1<sup>st</sup> February, 2022.

"Only Knowledge can provide salvation"

#### Prof. Vinita Jindal

- Co-supervisor of Ms. Neha Gupta, joint Supervision with Prof. Punam Bedi in the area "Use of Artificial Intelligence Techniques for Cyber Security" registered on 27<sup>th</sup> November 2018 in the Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi. The degree was awarded.
- Associated supervisor of Ms. Rania Alshikhe, joint Supervision with Prof. James Harland and Dr. Elham Naghizade in the area "General Information System in specific Spatial temporal data analysis" registered on 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2018 in School of Science, RMIT University, Melbourne, Australia. Third Milestone is complete and Thesis Writing is in progress.
- Co-supervisor of Ms. Richa Gupta, joint Supervision with Prof. Indu Kashyap in the area of Fake Reviews Detection registered on 15 Feb 2022 in Department of Computer Science and Engineering, MRIIS, Faridabad, India.
- Supervisor of Ms. Siya Garg in the area of Cloud Security registered on 15th Feb 2023 in Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi.



- Co-supervisor of Mr. Nitin Dawar in the area of use of AI Techniques in Security registered on 15th Oct 2023 in Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi.
- Co-supervisor of Mr. Ningyao Ningshen in the area of use of AI Techniques in Finance registered on 15th Oct 2023 in Department of Computer Science, University of Delhi.

## Department of Psychology

#### Journal Publications

- Dr Harpreet Bhatia, Naseem Ahmed, Naveen Kumar (2023), Efficacy of cognitive behavioral group therapy in managing depression and anxiety among single mothers: A single pre- test- post test study published in Indian Journal of Clinical Psychology. ISSBN 0303-2582, 50(3), 52-58
- Dr. Daisy Sharma, Does social networking sites usage impact body self image in adolescents?, MSJ, vol 13, Issue 1, Jan 2024

AUX KEC

#### Conference Presentations

 Dr. Daisy Sharma presented a paper titled Experiences of Toxic friendship: a narrative inquiry presented at International Conference on Positive Psychology by NPPA (National positive psychology association) presented on 20<sup>th</sup> April 2024

#### Supervisor/(Co)Supervisor

Only Knowledge can provide salvation"

#### Dr. Harpreet Bhatia

- Naseem Ahmed PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 15<sup>th</sup> July 2023
- Ritu Mudgal PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 15<sup>th</sup> July 2023
- Tanveer Kaur PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 15<sup>th</sup> July 2023
- Pinki PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 15<sup>th</sup> July 2023
- Sanjay PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 20<sup>th</sup> June 2023
- Sakshi Manocha PhD scholar registered with Dept of Applied Psychology, Manav Rachna International Institute of Research and Studies (Co-Supervisor w.e.f. 24th Aug 2023)



- Spriha Kambhoj submission of MA Project. Student registered with IGNOU.
- Priya Kappedwala submission of MA Project. Student registered with IGNOU.

#### Dr. Daisy Sharma

- Ms. Nishtha PhD scholar registered with Dept of Psychology, University of Delhi, on 15th July 2023.
- Supervisor of 5 MA projects of IGNOU.

## Department of Mathematics

#### Journal Publication

- **Ritu Arora** and C K Jaggi (2023), An aspect of bilevel interval linear fractional transportation problem with disparate fows: a fuzzy programming approach, International Journal of Systems Assurance Engineering and Management, 6 (14), 2276-2288
- M. K. Sharma, Dhanpal Singh, Manaswita Tyagi, Ayushi Saini, Nitesh Dhiman and Riddhi Garg "Employee Retention and Attrition Analysis: A Novel Approach on Attrition Prediction Using Fuzzy Inference and Ensemble Machine Learning" Webology (ISSN: 1735-188X), Volume 19, Number 2, 2022.
- Nivedita, Seema Agrawal, Dhanpal Singh and Mukesh Kumar Sharma "Intuitionistic Neuro-Fuzzy Optimization in theManagement of Medical Diagnosis" Applied Mathematics, 2021, 12, 993-1020, ISSN Online: 2152-7393.
- Nitesh Dhiman, Madan M. Gupta, Dhanpal Singh, Vandana, Vishnu Narayan Mishra and Mukesh K. Sharma "On Z-Intuitionistic Fuzzy Fractional Valuations for Medical Diagnosis: An Intuitionistic Fuzzy Knowledge-Based Expert System" fractal and fractional, Fractal Fract. 2022, 6, 151. 6030151 https://www.mdpi.com/journal/fractalfract, Impact fact.3.13.
- M. K. Sharma, Dhanpal Singh and Nitesh Dhiman, "An Intuitionistic fuzzy logarithmic measurement for travelling salesman problem" Advances in fuzzy sets and systems, (ISSN: 0973-421X), Volume 21, Number 1, pp 151-167, 2022.

#### **Conference** Publications

 Sakshi Dhruv, Ritu Arora and Shalini Arora (2023), An Algorithm for Fully Intuitionistic Fuzzy Multiobjective Transportation Problem with a Goal Programming Perspective, INFUS 2023,Proceedings in Lecture Notes in Networks and Systems, Springer,pp 540-549



#### Supervisor/Co-Supervisor

#### Dr. Dhanpal Singh

- Supervised one M.Phil. Student (Ms. Ekta Jain) in the Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi. (Date of Registration: 26-02-2021)
- Supervising one Ph.D. Student (Ms. Ekta Jain) in the Department of Mathematics, University of Delhi. (Date of Registration 15-02-2022)

#### Talks (as Resource person)

#### Dr. Janson Antony A

- Delivered a talk on "Mathematical Analysis Through Examples" as part of Revisit Interaction with Alumni at Union Christian College, Kerala on 11<sup>th</sup> August 2023.
- Delivered a talk on "Introduction to Operator Spaces" as part of the National Mathematics Day celebrations of Govt. College, Sundargarh, Odisha on 23<sup>rd</sup> December 2023.
- Served as a resource person for InitMath Programme (2024) held at Ram Chandra Uniyal Govt. PG College, Uttarkashi during 11 March 2024 to 16 March 2024.

## Department of Physics

#### Journal Publications

- Jasmeet Singh, Jonathan Tennyson, Gagandeep Longiany, Smita Korpal (2024), R-matrix calculation of electron collisions with the ICI molecule, Chemical Physics, 580, 112208.
- Smita Korpal, Anmol Aggarwal, Ajay Kumar Arora, Jyoti Anand, Maya Verma, Divya Haridas (2023) Algorithm based determination of the Planck's constant, Physics Education, 4(58), 45003
- Maya Verma, Divya Haridas, Amit Tanwar, Rashmi Menon, Rajni Jain, K Sreenivas (2023) Effect of annealing temperature and thickness on the structural and optical properties of strontium bismuth niobate films, Thin Solid Films, 776, 139885
- Rajni Jain, Maya Verma, Amit Tanwar, Rashmi Menon, Divya Haridas, Sandeep Mahajan, Kondepudy Sreenivas (2023), Low temperature relaxor behaviour of SrBi1.5La0.5Nb2O9 ceramics, Ferroelectrics,3(618), 696-703
- Neha Batra Bali, Ritika Sachdeva, Pragati Ashdhir, Maya Verma, **Divya Haridas**, Rashmi Menon, Amit Tanwar (2023), Solving exact solution of time independent Schrodinger wave equation and visualizing eigenfunctions using XCOS, Physica Scripta, 1(99), 16101



- Singh, U. K. Verma, A. Mishra, **K. Yadav**, A. Sharma & V. Varshney (2024), Higher-orderinteraction in multiplex neuronal network with electric and synaptic coupling, Chaos, Solitons & Fractals, 182, 114864
- Luthra, M., Prashant, A., **Goswami, K.,** Bharadvaja, A., & Baluja, K. L. (2023), Electronimpact partial ionisation cross-sections of ethanol, Pramana, 97(3), 120

#### Conference Presentations

- Dr. Chetna presented a paper on "Long-term Meteorology-Adjusted and Unadjusted Trends of PM2.5 Using the AirGAM Model Over Delhi, 2007–2022" at Inter-national Conference on the theme WIDE.OPEN.SCIENCE in the session "A44B: Air Quality Trends and Challenges in Urban Area IV Oral on 14 December 2023 in online mode organised by American Geophysical Union (AGU) Advancing Earth and Space Science, San Francisco, CA, USA & Online everywhere, 11-15 December 2023.
- Dr. Chetna presented a paper on "Long-term Trends in Winter PM2.5 and its Linkages to Meteorology over Delhi, India" on September 03, 2023, in the One day National Symposium on the theme "Advancements on Various Fields of Physics organised by Association of Indian Physicists (AIP) & Janardan Singh Foundation.

## Department of Physical Education

#### Journal Publications

- **Dr Surender Singh** (2024), A Comparative Study Of Psychological Variables of state and national level Tennis players, International Journal of Research GRANTHAALAYAH, 12(2).
- Dr Surender Singh; Dr Pradeep Sharma ,Dr Manish Kumar Pillai (2024), Social Support And Self Perception Among Female Hockey Players :An Analysis Of Motivation And Support Systems, International Research Journal of Management Sociology and Humanites (IRJMSH), 15,ISSN – 2277-9809

## Department of Commerce

#### Journal Publications

• Anita Mendiratta; Shveta Singh; Surendra Singh Yadav & Arvind Mahajan (2023), The Impact of Corporate Social Irresponsibility Media Coverage on Firm Performance, Journal of Advances in Management Research, 1(21), 1-19



- Padmasai Arora; Neha Saini; A. Jiran Meitei; Hitesh Arora; Anju Goswami (2023), Assessing asset quality using bank specific and macro linkages of non-performing assets: case of public sector banks in India, International Journal of Indian Culture and Business Management, 2(29), 151-167
- Richa Gupta and Padmasai Arora (2023), Determinants of exit options of venture capitalists: evidence from India, Journal of Indian Business Research, 3(15), 403-430.
- Meitei, A. J., Arora, P., Mohapatra, B. B., and Arora, H. (2022), 'Identification of Weak Banks Using Machine Learning Techniques: Evidence from the Indian Banking Sector' Global Business Review © Sage Publications, 0(0),
- Dr. Pardeep Kumar, Dr. Deepak Srivastava (2023), The Best Practices of Change Management, International Journal of Education, Modern Management, Applied Science & Social Science, 4(1), 15-21
- Dr. Pardeep Kumar, Dr. Deepak Srivastava (2023), The Effect of Stress on Employees and Management, International Journal of Innovations & Research Analysis (IJIRA), 4(1), 13-19
- Dr. Pardeep Kumar, Dr. Deepak Srivastava (2024), Revisiting The Marketing Concept In A Novel Context, International Journal of Creative Research Thoughts , 3, 114-123
- Dr. Pardeep Kumar and Dr. Shalini Kumar (2024), The Influence of Coordination on Organizational Processes, Research Review International Journal of Multidisciplinary, 9, 116-128
- Srivastava. D & Devi. S (2023) Mergers of Public Sector Banks in India, Its Outcome and Challenges faced with Big Private Banks: A Comparative Study. International Journal of Creative Research thoughts. Vol-11, Issue-9 (Sept-23), page-184-197.
- Srivastava. D (2023) MSME a game changer in the field of employment in India: an analytical study. Journal of Research in Business & Management. Vol-11, Issue-9(2023), page- 115-121.
- Srivastava. D (2023) Role of tax heavens (Mauritius etc.) in global economy with Special to FDI Inflow in India. International Journal of Innovation & Research Analysis.Vol.03 No.03(1), July-Sept-2023 Page-79-85.
- Srivastava. D (2023) Analysing the role of the central banks in economic stability with reference to SAARC countries. International Journal of Education, Modern Management, Applied science & Social Science. Vol.05 No.03(1), July-Sept-2023 Page- 127-136.
- Srivastava. D (2023) Impact of Russian-Ukraine War on South Asian Economies. Journal of Research in Humanities and Social Science.Vol-11, Issue-10(2023), Page-1-5.

- Srivastava. D & Kumar. P (2023). The Best Practices of Change Management. International Journal of Education, Modern management, Applied Science & Social Science.Vol.05 No.04(I), Oct-Dec-2023, Page- 15-21.
- Srivastava. D & Kumar. P (2023). The Effect of Stress on Employees and Management. International Journal of Innovation & Research Analysis. Vol-3 No.04(I), Oct-Dec-2023, Page13-19.
- Srivastava. D (2023). Analysis of the effectiveness of government stimulus packages in India with special reference to the public sector banks and government organizations like MTNL etc. International journal of Advance Research in Commerce, Management and Social Science. Vol-6 No.04(I), Oct-Dec-2023, Page- 103-112.
- Srivastava. D (2023) & P. Kaur. An Analysis of Artificial Intelligence's Impact on India's retail Sector. International Journal of Creative Research thoughts. Vol-11, Issue-12 (Dec-23), page-c716-c726.
- Srivastava. D (2024) Revisiting the Marketing Concept in a Novel Concept. International Journal of Creative Research thoughts. Vol-12, Issue-03 (March-24), page- i114-i123
- Shalini Devi (2024), Testing Portfolio Balance Approach to Exchange Rate During Managed Float: An Empirical Evidence from India, International Journal of Banking Risk & Insurance, 12(1)
- Shalini Kumar (2024), The influence of coordination on organizational processes, Research review International Journal of multidisciplinary, Volume 9, UGC CARE

## Conference Presentations

#### Ms Monu Chauhan

 Presented a paper titled "Relationship between organizational justice and occupational stress and its impact on health of teachers" in International Conference organized by Ambedkar studies circle and IQAC of Shyam Lal College (University of Delhi) in collaboration with department of african studies on 15th and 16th April,2024.

#### Books

- Prof. Padmasai Arora, Financial Management: Theory Problems and Cases (Co-Authored with Ravi M. Kishore) © Taxmann Publishers, date of publication 2023, ISBN No. 9789357780841, pages 728
- Prof. Pardeep Kumar, Management Principles and Application, Sultan Chand and Sons, Delhi 2023, ISBN: 978-93-91820-60-2



- Prof. Pardeep Kumar, Principles of Marketing, Sultan Chand and Sons, New Delhi 2023, ISBN 978-93-91602-01-6.
- Prof. Pardeep Kumar, Organisation Behaviour, JSR Publishing House LLP, New Delhi, 2023, ISBN 978-93-94336-43-8.

#### *Talks (as Resource person)*

#### Dr Anita Mendiratta

- Delivered a lecture on "Sustainable Development: The Unexplored Issues" at the Faculty Development program on Sustainable Development in Modern and Digital Era: A Multi-Disciplinary Approach, at Jagannath University from 10 August to 12 August, 2023.
- Delivered a lecture on "Corporate Social Irresponsibility: The Unmapped Arena" at TCU SDGs, Teaching and Research Headquarters of Tzu Chi University, Taiwan on 12 December, 2023.
- Paper on 'Relationship between Firm Value, Engagements in Corporate Social Irresponsibility and Corporate Social Responsibility' was selected at SIM Manuscript Development Workshop, 83rd Annual Meeting of the Academy of Management, 2023.

## Department of Electronics

#### Conference Publication/Presentation

 Presented paper titled "A Novel Mathematical Model for cylindrical Plasmonic Devices" in International Conference on Recent Advances in Functional Materials (RAFM-2024), as oral presentation by Sauav Yadav, Sujit Kumar Ray, Prof Jagneet Kuar Anand, Prof Anupama, Dr Jyoti Bansal, Prof Anupama Sachdeva

## **STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS**

### PLACEMENTS 2023-24

The college has been very active in providing final-year students with placement opportunities and relevant training sessions for other students. As a part of regular annual activities, training sessions, webinars, and events like **Placement Orientation**, **How to Ace Guesstimates**, **How to Ace Group Discussions and Personal Interviews**, **Offline Placement Drive of Preferred Square**, **Pathways and HR Conclave** were organized from July 2023 till date to facilitate placements for the students and in general to create awareness and



seriousness among the juniors regarding final placement preparations. So far, the placement season 2023-24 has witnessed impressionable placements record as summarized below:

#	Batch	Name of Student	Programme	Company Placed with	Role	Package Offered
1	2023-24	Shivansh Gupta	B.Com (Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
2	2023-24	Archit Bansal	B.Com (Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
3	2023-24	Ashish Jain	B.Com (Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
4	2023-24	Chetan Aggarwal	B.Com (Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
5	2023-24	Devanshi Jain	B.Com (Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
6	2023-24	Gul Kakkar	B.Co(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
7	2023-24	Lehar Arora	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
8	2023-24	Muskan Gupta	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
9	2023-24	Pramod Kumar Jhawar	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
10	2023-24	Priya Jalan	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
11	2023-24	Radhika Gupta	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
12	2023-24	Rythm Dhingra	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
13	2023-24	Sarthak Gupta	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
14	2023-24	Ssanya Batra	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
15	2023-24	Yatin Nayyar	B.Com(Hons.)	RSM US	Audit Associate	520000
16	2023-24	Archit Bansal	B.Com(Hons.)	Oxane Partners	Analyst	750000
17	2023-24	Rohan Arora	B.Com(Hons.)	Oxane Partners	Analyst	750000



				1	1	1
18	2023-24	Kavya Arora	Bachelor of Management Studies	DeltaX	Business Operations Analyst	500000
19	2023-24	Satyam Talwar	B.Com(Hons.)	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
20	2023-24	Chetna Mungali	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
21	2023-24	Chetan Yadav	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
22	2023-24	Ayush Chauhan	B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
23	2023-24	Diya Chopra	B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
24	2023-24	Nishtha Gupta	B.Com(Hons.)	Trueblue	Recruiting Coordinator	375000
25	2023-24	Janvi Nahata	B.Com(Hons.)	Intellipaat	Business Development Trainee	725000
26	2023-24	Vanshika Narsaria	Bachelor of Management Studies	Studio Mosaic	App Marketing Associate	450000
27	2023-24	Kavya Arora	Bachelor of Management Studies	Studio Mosaic	App Marketing Associate	450000
28	2023-24	Satyam Talwar	B.Com(Hons.)	Studio Mosaic	App Marketing Associate	450000
29	2023-24	Vanshika Narsaria	Bachelor of Management Studies	Alea Consulting	Junior Research Associate	501546
30	2023-24	Radhika Bindal	Bachelor of Management Studies	Alea Consulting	Junior Research Associate	501546
31	2023-24	Nishtha Gupta	B.Com(Hons.)	Alea Consulting	Junior Research Associate	501546
32	2023-24	Devanshi Jain	B.Com(Hons.)	Alea Consulting	Junior Research Associate	501546
33	2023-24	Janvi Nahata	B.Com(Hons.)	Ditto Insurance	Insurance Advisor	451600



34	2023-24	Pawni Mandiratta	B.Com(Hons.)	Ditto Insurance	Insurance Advisor	451600
35	2023-24	Akshaj Pant	Bachelor of Management Studies	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
36	2023-24	Aryan Mittal	Bachelor of Management Studies	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
37	2023-24	Ayush Akarsh	Bachelor of Management Studies	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
38	2023-24	Chetan Aggarwal	B.Com(Hons.)	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
39	2023-24	Manav Bansal	Bachelor of Management Studies	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
40	2023-24	Pramod Kumar Jhawar	B.Com(Hons.)	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
41	2023-24	Saksham Goel	Bachelor of Management Studies	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
42	2023-24	Yatin Nayyar	B.Com(Hons.)	Preferred Square Analytics	Business Analyst	634405
43	2023-24	Kanisha <sub>-On</sub> Aggarwal	B. Com (Hons.)	vide saKPMG	Audit Associate	375000
44	2023-24	Chirag Phulwari	B. Com (Hons.)	KPMG	Audit Associate	375000
45	2023-24	Chetna Mungali	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	DeltaX	Business Operations Analyst	500000
46	2023-24	Sanya Tilwani	B. Com (Hons.)	Incedo Inc	Trainee	320000
47	2023-24	Aditya Kumar	Bachelor of Management Studies	Incedo Inc	Trainee	320000
48	2023-24	Chirag Gupta	Bachelor of Management Studies	Incedo Inc	Trainee	320000



49	2023-24	Ayush Jha	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Inventrik	Full Stack Developer	600000
50	2023-24	Sakshi Bhagel	B.Com (Hons.)	Opportunity Hubb	HR Trainer	Not Disclose d
51	2023-24	Ishaan Gupta	Bachelor of Management Studies	Viral Pitch	Management Trainee	500000
52	2023-24	Gushneet Singh Anand	B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	Viral Pitch	Management Trainee	500000
53	2023-24	Sparsh Verma	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Viral Pitch	Management Trainee	500000
54	2023-24	Yuvika Jain	Bachelor of Management Studies	Zone Media	Management Trainee	500000
55	2023-24	Shubham Aggarwal	B.Com (Hons.)	Zone Media	Management Trainee	500000
56	2023-24	Sonia Joshi	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Zone Media	Management Trainee	500000
57	2023-24	Chetna Mungali	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Zone Media	Management Trainee	500000
58	2023-24	Priyanshi Kaushik	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Incedo	IT Trainee	320000
59	2023-24	Sushant Chaturvedi	Bachelor of Management Studies	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	994498
60	2023-24	Aishwarya Birla	B.Com (Hons.)	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	1089860
61	2023-24	Sanya Tilwani	B.Com (Hons.)	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	1089860
62	2023-24	Govind Singh Rathore	Bachelor of Management Studies	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	994498
63	2023-24	Janvi Nahata	B.Com (Hons.)	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	1089860



64	2023-24	Pawni Mandiratta	B.Com (Hons.)	Dhanguard	Relationship Manager	1089860
65	2023-24	Janvi Nahata	B.Com (Hons.)	Fuld & Company	Business and Strategic Research	450000
66	2023-24	Kartikai Mehta	Bachelor of Management Studies	Fuld & Company	Business and Strategic Research	450000
67	2023-24	Aastha Aneja	B.Com (Hons.)	Planet Spark	Business Development Counsellor	650000
68	2023-24	Harshita Mahajan	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Planet Spark	Business Development Counsellor	750000
69	2023-24	Namya Dayal	Bachelor of Management Studies	Planet Spark	Business Development Counsellor	650000
70	2023-24	Rahul Dhali	Bachelor of Management Studies	Planet Spark	Business Development Counsellor	750000
71	2023-24	Keshav Mehta	B.Com (Hons.)	NTT Data	Finance and Accounting Senior Representative	375000
72	2023-24	Sanya Tilwani	B.Com (Hons.)	Planet Spark	Business Development Counsellor	650000
73	2023-24	Riya Garg	B.Com (Hons.)	NTT Data	Finance and Accounting Senior Representative	375000
74	2023-24	Arnav Aggarwal	B.Com (Hons.)	NTT Data	Finance and Accounting Senior Representative	375000
75	2023-24	Kanika Malhotra	B.Com (Hons.)	NTT Data	Finance and Accounting Senior Representative	375000
76	2023-24	Gushneet Singh Anand	B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	Zomato	ZAAP Associate	400000
77	2023-24	Disha Jain	Bachelor of Management Studies	Zomato	ZAAP Associate	400000
78	2023-24	Diya Chopra	B.A. (Hons.) Psychology	Zomato	ZAAP Associate	400000



79	2023-24	Rahul Dhali	Bachelor of Management Studies	Infollion	Associate-Expert Engagement	583790
80	2023-24	Chetna Mungali	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	ARM Worldwide	Management Trainee – Media	400000
81	2023-24	Manjit Singh	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Softage	AI Evaluator	420000
82	2023-24	Dhavni	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Softage	Writer/Annotator	420000
83	2023-24	Nandani Agrawal	B.Com (Hons.)	Softage	Writer/Annotator	420000
84	2023-24	Govind Singh Rathore	Bachelor of Management Studies	Softage	AI Evaluator	420000
85	2023-24	Chandni Yadav	B.Sc. (Prog.) Mathematical Sciences	Softage	Al Evaluator	420000
86	2023-24	Shruti Sharma	B.Sc <mark>. (H</mark> ons.) Computer Science	Softage	Prompt Creator	420000
87	2023-24	Shinde Ajeeth	B.Sc. (Hons.) Computer Science	Softage	Prompt Creator	420000
88	2023-24	Aishwarya Birla	B.Com (Hons.)	Clairvolex	IP Process Associate	Not Disclose d
89	2023-24	Aishwarya Birla	B.Com (Hons.)	Z1 Tech	Publisher Sales	600000
90	2023-24	Riya Mann	B.Com (Hons.)	Z1 Tech	Account Management	600000

A total of 334 registrations were made by 154 students on Internshala in AY 2023-24 including paid and performance-based stipend.



## STUDENTS ACHIEVEMENTS IN CULTURAL ACTIVITIES

#	Full name	Course	Year	Achievements	
#			(In 2023-24)		
1	Nandini Kumari	B. A. (H) Psychology	Third Year	Jesus and Mary, Catharsis '23, Quiz Competition, First Position and, Keshav Mahavidyalaya, Hindi Pakhwada 2023, Debate Competition, Third Position	
2	Nakul	B. Sc. (H) Mathematics	Second Year	KAMALA NEHRU COLLEGE, ARTMANIA, Mandala Making, Consolation prize	
3	Mandeep Singh	B. Sc. (Prog) Mathematical Sciences	Third Year	Keshav Mahavidyalaya, Hindi Pakhwada 2023, poem recitation, Second position, 2023-24	
4	Aditi Sharma	B. Sc. (Prog) Mathematical Sciences	Second Year	Shankar Lal Auditorium(North Campus), Swayamsiddha'23, Certificate of Achievement and medal 2023-2024	
5	Muskan	B. A. (H) Psychology	Third Year	Keshav Mahavidyalaya, Hindi Pakhwada'23, speech, Third position	
6	Kritika Anand	B. Sc. (H) Computer Science	First Year	SGGSCC, Seher'24, junk couture, Second position 2023-24	
7	Ahsan Raqeeb	BMS	First Year	SGGSCC, Seher'24 - Junk Couture, Second Position, 2023-24	
8	Vinay Ruhil	B. Sc. (H) Computer Science	Second Year	NSUT, Moksha'24, PaperCrafty, First Position, 2023-24	
9	Mayank	B. Sc. (H) Computer Science	wledge can provi Second Year	Ramanujan College, JOSH'24, Rangoli Making Competition, First Position, 2023-24 and, SRI GURU GOBIND SINGH COLLEGE OF COMMERCE, SEHER'24, Best Out Of Waste Fashion Competition, Second Position, 2023-24	
10	Saloni	B. Sc. (H) Computer Science	Third Year	Ramanujan College, Josh '24, Rangoli Competition, Third Position.	
11	Samiksha Jain	B. Com. (H)	Third Year	Gargi College, Reverie'24, Recycled Runway (Fine Arts), Third Position, 2023-24	



## DEPARTMENTS AND DEPARTMENTAL EVENTS

## Department of Commerce

The Department of Commerce has its society by the name of "Bizworld", which provides the students a platform to enhance their management and public speaking skills. Bizworld-The Commerce Society of Keshav Mahavidyalaya organized its annual festival "Fledgling 2024" on April 4th, 2024, encompassing a wide range of events which comprises trade Xchange, Ad venture, consignment conundrum etc. The events were followed by the release of 13th Annual Commerce Magazine: GENESIS with the theme "MERAVERSE- A NEW FRONTIER IN BUSINESS". The Department also organized annual speaker session ERUDITION 2024 on the enthralling topic of "FINTECH REVOLUTION AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP". The speakers of the session were Ms Vandana Tolani (Founder and CEO at Convanto, Global Women leader 2023) and Mr Vaibhav Kanwar (Founder of Clapbox).

## Department of Computer Science

The Department of Computer Science at Keshav Mahavidyalaya is dedicated to fostering knowledge creation, application, and dissemination. We prioritize student development through student-centric teaching methods and practical learning approaches. Events like the seminar on "Career Opportunities in Cyber Security" featuring Mr. Rajeev Khandelwal from Tata Advanced Systems, Delhi, organized by the Blitz Society, demonstrate our commitment to keeping students informed about emerging fields. Additionally, BLITZ, our Computer Science Society, regularly hosts events like coding competitions and seminars, such as the one on "GenAI - Navigating the Impact and Charting a Path Forward," highlighting the significance of Artificial Intelligence. Our annual technical festival, BLITZKRIEG, showcases a wide array of technical and non-technical activities. We were honored to have Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal, Senior Scientist at Adobe Systems and our esteemed alumna, grace the inauguration ceremony. Her session provided invaluable insights into the societal implications of AI. Events like Code Duel 2.0, Job Wars, and BGMI Showdown, along with initiatives like Code Xcelerator, aim to nurture innovation and problem-solving skills among our students. Together, these events and initiatives embody our commitment to excellence and preparing our students for the challenges and opportunities of the future.

## Department of Electronics

The Department of Electronics is an integral part of Keshav Mahavidyalaya. The Department offers B.Sc. (Hons.) Electronics Course which is industrial as well as research



oriented and equips the students with a broad foundation on the fundamentals and advancements in the area of Electronics. The Department of Electronics organized its annual fest Elexonia'24 on 23rd<sup>th</sup> April, 2024. The events featured were Brainiac bard, Robotics show, Enigma Quest etc

## Department of Management Studies

The Department of Management Studies focuses on academic growth of the students and also provides opportunities to harness their linguistic, creative, quantitative, technological and analytic skills through organizing and participating in various events. It ensures students work in teams and develop social, behavioral and emotional skills required to manage and lead. The student society of the Department of Management Studies also organized Annual Corporate Seminar cum Management Fest –Cognizance 2024 on 20th March, 2024. The fifteenth edition of Cognizance, organized by the Department of Management Studies at Keshav Mahavidyalaya, aimed to cultivate managerial acumen and a global perspective among students. Keynote speakers Mr. Rajan Agarwal and Mr. Subham Maheshwari highlighted the significance of youth in driving business innovation. The event featured competitions in Marketing, Entrepreneurship, Consulting, and Quizzing. The Department of Management Studies at Keshav Mahavidyalaya organized an Industrial Visit to the Amul Sabar Dairy factory in Rohtak, aiming to provide students with an immersive experience.

## Department of Mathematics

Modulus, the students' society of the Mathematics department, regularly organizes events that nurture the academic environment. During the academic year 2023-24, the major events organized by the society include a 'Workshop on Cyber Security', 'Strategic Career Guidance 1.0', and 'A Visit to NGO'. The activities of the society concluded with the annual departmental fest 'Modulus 2024' along with publication of the annual magazine 'Continuum'. A seminar was organized by the department on 11 October, 2023 on the topic 'Cyber security in Education' and it was conducted by Dr. Rubina Mittal (Associate Professor, Keshav Mahavidyalaya). Another seminar was conducted as part of the Annual Fest on the topic "Operations research and its applications" on 8<sup>th</sup> April 2024 by Prof. C. K Jaggi (Professor, Deapartment of Operational Research).

## Department of Psychology

The Department of Psychology aims at imparting knowledge to ensure not only a strong theoretical base but also a robust practical knowledge for the students. A workshop was conducted on the topic "APA style Report Writing" on 14th Sept 2023 by Dr. Vandana Gambhir



(Asst. Prof. Lakshmi Bai College). A Seminar was conducted on "Youth Suicide Prevention program" on 26<sup>th</sup> September, 2023 by Dr Daisy Shah (Convenor, Inpsych). The Department of Psychology organised two seminar on 4<sup>th</sup> March, 2024 on the topic "Dream Analysis" (Speaker -Dr. Akanksha Mendiratta). Dr. Pavithra Madhusudan gave a talk on "Applications of Forensic Psychology" on 4<sup>th</sup> March 2024. The counselling cell (CONSULENZA) organised campus mental health drive from 9<sup>th</sup>-13<sup>th</sup> October 2023, which included various activities like right to self, positivity wall, drop a smile etc to boost students mental health. A flagship event of INPSYCH "PSYPHORIA'24" was organised on 4<sup>th</sup> march 2024.

## Department of EVS

Department of EVS organised multiple Virtual field visit to Yamuna Biodiversity Park throughout 2023-24. The Resource person for the same was Ms Preeti (Nature education officer of the Yamuna Biodiversity Park). World Environment Day: Beat Plastic Pollution" event and the "Jal Shakti Abhiyan: Catch the Rain (2023)" program was organised on 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> June 2023 on various topic "Indigenous water conservation techniques in ancient India", "sustainable habits to beat plastic pollution" and "sustainable lifestyle: reducing fashion's impact on the planet" by Dr Niloy Sarkar and Ms. Bhawna Tyagi and Prof Vandana Mishra (Professor, Department of Environmental Studies, University of Delhi). A talk on "e-waste management and recycling" was conducted on 24<sup>th</sup> January 2023 by Ms Kiran (Coordinator of Namo e-waste Pvt. Ltd.). Department of Environmental studies celebrated EARTH DAY 2024 on the theme "Plastic vs Planet" on 22<sup>nd</sup> April 2024.

## Department of Physics

Department of Physics, Keshav Mahavidyalaya, University of Delhi, celebrated its annual festival, Curiosity 2024, on March 19th, 2024, at 10:00 AM. The event featured were Quiza Quest, Gravity, Quantomania, Bgmi Showdown etc. It was followed by Physics Odyssey Exhibition in the afternoon.

## Department of Hindi

Throughout the academic year 2023-24, the Hindi Department and Hindi Rajbhasha Karyanvyan Committee at Keshav Mahavidyalaya orchestrated a series of impactful initiatives. This included a one-day training workshop titled "Prashasnik Karya and Rajbhasha Hindi" held on 19th August 2023, in collaboration with the Internal Quality Assurance Cell and Hindi Rajbhasha Karyanvyan Committee, featuring Dr. Jyoti Sharma from Shivaji College and Mr. Jagdish Ram Pauri from the Ministry of Education, New Delhi, as resource persons. Hindi Pakhwada activities, running from 14th to 27th September 2023, encompassed a wide array of



events, including lectures, extempore speeches, poetry recitations, debates, creative writing, and a Hindi spelling workshop, all fostering significant student engagement. Moreover, a workshop titled "भारतीय भक्ति-परंपरामेंमानवमूल्य" convened on 5th October 2023 under the Value Added Courses Committee of the University of Delhi, featuring esteemed speakers like Professor Niranjan Kumar, Mr. Suresh Jain, and Professor Kiran Hazarika, along with technical sessions led by Prof. Sandhya Garg and Dr. Satyapriya Pandey, delving into Indian devotion traditions and human values.

## Department of Physical Education

The college's Department of Physical Education orchestrated a series of events to promote holistic well-being and student engagement. They commenced with the celebration of International Yoga Day on June 21, 2023, followed by Independence Day festivities on August 15, 2023. In November 2023 and February 2024, the college hosted the Delhi University Inter College Volleyball Tournaments for both men and women, fostering competitive spirit and sportsmanship. Additionally, a workshop on Youth Empowerment and Skills, in collaboration with the Art of Living, titled "Har Ghar Dhyan," was organized from February 23 to 26, 2024, aimed at enhancing students' personal and professional development. The culmination of these efforts culminated in the Annual Sports Day 2023-2024, held on April 9th and 10th, 2024, showcasing the collective dedication towards promoting physical fitness and overall well-being among students.

# **EVENTS HELD BY CELLS AND COMMITTEES**

## ENACTUS

On April 5th, 2024, Enactus, Keshav Mahavidyalaya organized Enactovision, a business idea competition aimed at developing students' leadership abilities. Keynote speakers Mr. Anuj Nevatia and Ms. Meghna Joshi delivered an enlightening session on "Entrepreneurship." The event featured three segments: an online quiz, formulation of a Social Business Plan, and on-campus final presentations. Participants showcased critical thinking, strategic planning, and communication skills, with judging criteria including innovation, feasibility, clarity of pitch, SDG integration, and potential for social impact. The top three teams will receive prizes based on their compelling pitches and impactful business plans.



S No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	President	Pawni Mandiratta	2110397	B.Com. (H), 6th Sem
2	Vice-President	Janvi Nahata	2110339	B.Com. (H), 6th Sem
3	Treasurer	Piyush Goyal	2110398	B.Com. (H), 6th Sem
4	4 Executive: Media and Collaborati on		2110374	B.Com. (H), 6th Sem

#### Student Members, ENACTUS (2023-24)

## Gender Champion Cell

The Gender Champions of Keshav Mahavidyalaya are dedicated to promoting gender equality on campus. This year, they organized four impactful events focused on this mission. On March 8th, they hosted a talk on entrepreneurship by Prof. Dr. Ravinder Kaur. Then, on April 18th, they conducted a Signature Campaign advocating "Gender Equity for All." Dr. Manjri Singh delivered a talk on "Gendered Representation of Women in Indian Cinema" on April 23rd. Finally, on April 26th, a Poster & Logo Making Competition themed "Gender Equality Empowers All" was held. These events fostered awareness and dialogue on entrepreneurship, gender equity, and representation, benefiting many students.

#### Student Members, Gender Champion Cell (2023-24)

S. No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	Students Representatives	Sajal Agrawal	15612	B.Sc. Physical Science CS 2 <sup>nd</sup> Year
2	Students Representatives	Gurleen Kaur	230903	B.A.(H) Psychology I <sup>st</sup> Year

#### NSS

Various events were organized at Keshav Mahavidyalaya in 2023-24 by NSS to promote social responsibility and awareness. These included activities like the Indian Organ Donation Day Pledge, Panch Pran Pledge, Veeron Ka Vandana, Har Ghar Tiranga, Plantation Drive, Swachhta Pledge Ceremony, and cleanliness drives. Additionally, events for Gandhi Jayanti, Khadi Mahotsav, Vigilance Week, Rastri Ekta Divas, Mental Health Awareness, Gamezone, and voting awareness were conducted. These activities aimed to raise awareness about social



issues, promote voting, mental health awareness, and unity while fostering a sense of responsibility and pride among students and the community.

S. No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	President	Swati	10042	B.A. (H) Psychology
2	Vice-President	Komaldeep	16038	B.Sc. (H) Computer Science
3	Secretary	Archi Goyal	15216	B.Com. (Hons)
4	Treasurer	Satyam Yadav	16072	B.Sc. (H) Computer Science

## Student Members, NSS (2023-24)

# NIVESH

Nivesh, the Finance and Investment Cell of KMV, hosted its annual flagship event, Arthvyawastha 2024, which featured a Speaker Session on the theme: Bridging the Gap: Exploring the Nexus between Indian Debt Markets and Macroeconomic Trends. The theme focused on exploring the avenues for leveraging India's debt markets to propel sustainable economic growth and financial inclusivity. Esteemed speakers, Mr. Tanvir Malik, Economist at the World Bank focusing on macroeconomics and public finance, and Dr. S.P. Sharma, Chief Economist and Deputy Secretary General, PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry were invited deliberated on the theme to enrich our financial acumen. Nivesh Express, the annual newsletter of the Cell was released on the occasion. The speaker session was followed by 2 competitive events that immersed participants in the complexities of real-world finance, namely, 'Bullion Wars' saw teams act as central bank representatives, engaging in simulated trade and managing assets and, 'Estate Heist' transported participants into the world of property tycoons, where they built portfolios through strategic bidding and navigated market challenges.

#### Student Members, NIVESH

S No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	Co-President	Rahul Dhali	2110605	BMS, 6th Sem
2	Co-President	Yatin Nayyar	2110271	B.Com (H), 6th Sem
3	General Secretary	neral Secretary Amit Kumar Mishra		BMS, 6th Sem



# Placement Cell

Throughout 2023-24, the Placement Cell orchestrated a series of impactful events to equip students with vital career skills and insights. The HORIZON: The HR Conclave, in its 2nd and 3rd editions, delved into career leapfrogging strategies and navigating the corporate landscape, emphasizing LinkedIn networking, early interest exploration, resilience, and seizing opportunities. Additionally, specialized training sessions by industry experts like Mr. Aashish Sood and Mr. Akshay kumar Sirsalewala provided practical interview tips, strategies for structured problem-solving, and effective communication techniques. Alumni webinars shed light on optimizing college years, off-campus placements, and personalized career counselling sessions, offering resume reviews and empowering students with clarity, confidence, and valuable connections. These events collectively fostered a supportive environment for students to thrive in their professional trajectories.

S. No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	President	Ayush Akarsh	2110624	BMS, 3 <sup>rd</sup> Year
2	Vice-President	Chetna Mungali	2110838	B.Sc. (H) Computer Science, 3 <sup>rd</sup> Year
3	General Secretary	Akshaj Pant	2110621	BMS, 3 <sup>rd</sup> Year
4	SocialMedia & Graphic Head	Riya Mann	2110420	B.Com. (Hons), 3 <sup>rd</sup> Year
5	Operation Head	Shivansh Gupta	2110226	B.Com. (Hons), 3 <sup>rd</sup> Year

#### Student Members, Placement Cell

# Internal Quality Assurance Committee (IQAC)

IQAC conducted several events and programs over the past year, showcasing a diverse range of activities and initiatives. It all began with a Hindi Training program organized on 19th July 2023, followed by a one-day workshop on a Hindi VAC course on 5th October 2023. Entrepreneurship Day celebrations took center stage on 21st August 2023, fostering innovation and enterprise among students and faculty alike. The Har Ghar Dhyan event on 6th October 2023 promoted mindfulness and well-being within the community. Academic Bank of Credits was introduced on 25th October 2023, revolutionizing the way academic achievements are recognized and recorded. Sporting spirit was high with a Volleyball competition on 26th November 2023, followed by a women's Volleyball competition on 15th February 2024. The academic calendar was enriched with a Dissertation – LOCF/NEP session on 24th December



2023, offering valuable insights into research and academic pursuits. Teaching and nonteaching staff engaged in fruitful interactions with the Full-fledged IQAC committee on 5th and 6th February 2024, fostering collaboration and continuous improvement. Exploring the power of the soul and mind took precedence with the Har Ghar Dhyan event on 20th and 21st February 2024, emphasizing holistic development. The institution also witnessed significant national events, including a live telecast of the Prime Minister's inauguration of semiconductor fabrication opportunities in India on 13th March 2024, and Women's Day celebrations on 15th March 2024, highlighting the importance of gender equality and empowerment. The commitment to gender equality was further reinforced with the "Gender Equality empowers all" competition on 26th April 2024, encouraging dialogue and action towards a more inclusive society. These events collectively reflect our institution's dedication to holistic education, innovation, and societal progress.

S. No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	Students Representative	Lipika	16095	BSc (Hons) Computer Science
2	Students Representative	Sachin Srivastava	16707	BSc (Hons) Physics
18 000 2				

## Student Members, IQAC

# Internal Complaints Committee (ICC)

The Internal Complaints Committee at Keshav Mahavidyalaya organized an Awareness Session on 'Prevention of Sexual Harassment at Workplace' on November 23, 2023. Guest Speaker Prof. Anupama Mahajan from Bharti College (D.U.) discussed the Bhanwari Devi Case, Vishakha Guidelines, and the POSH Act 2013. The session outlined sexual harassment definitions, highlighting the significance of impact over intent, and detailed complaint filing procedures. A Q&A segment addressed queries, underlining prevention's significance and the repercussions of lodging false complaints.

## Student Members, ICC

S. No.	Post	Name	Roll No.	Programme
1	Student Members	Nandini Kumari	2110032	B.AHons Psychology 3rd Year
2	Student Members	Fagunee Mishra	11912	B.Sc. Phys Sc with CS 3rd Year



3	Student Members	Sajal Agrawal	15612	B.Sc. Phys. Sc. With CS 2nd Year
---	-----------------	---------------	-------	-------------------------------------

# ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

The college hosted its alumni reunion on April 27<sup>th</sup>, 2024, within the campus grounds. Around 150 alumni, ranging from the batch of 1997 to 2023, graced the occasion. Memories and experiences from their college days were warmly shared among them, celebrating the camaraderie with former peers and faculty. Additionally, several alumni generously extended internship opportunities to current students, enriching the event further. It was a resounding success, with all attendees thoroughly enjoying the evening.

# HAR GHAR DHYAN

Har Ghar Dhyan, IQAC and the Department of Physical Education in association with the "Art of Living" organized a series of introductory sessions on "Exploring the power of breath and mind" for the staff and students of Keshav Mahavidyalaya. Over 450 students and 30 staff members benefited through the spiritual awareness. A separate 5 days workshop of the advanced programme was held on "Youth empowerment and skills (YES+)" from 23<sup>rd</sup> -27<sup>th</sup> February 2024.

# Anti Ragging Committee

Keshav Mahavidyalaya marked Anti-Ragging Day on August 12th, 2023, followed by a week-long series of events. Campus-wide posters were displayed, and two impactful films, "RAGGING KILLS" and "RAGGING in college WARNING!!", were screened on August 12th and 14th respectively, accompanied by interactive sessions. On August 16th, Prof. Gunjan Gupta addressed Orientation Day, discussing the implications of ragging and campus security. The Anti-Ragging Committee offered guidance on incident reporting and completing online affidavits. A street play on August 17th stressed the importance of prompt reporting, with the week culminating in poster and essay competitions on August 18th. These initiatives are aimed at cultivating a secure and respectful environment within Keshav Mahavidyalaya.

# LIBRARY

The college boasts a well-furnished, two-story library equipped with state-of-the-art automation, including a spacious reading area. Operating on a web-based system, the library's data is housed on the NIC Cloud via E-Granthalaya software. Housing approximately 30,823 books across various sections, it offers an extensive range of textbooks, reference materials,



and encyclopedias spanning multiple disciplines. Library has more than 740 CDs and DVDs which are issued to various departments of the college. Around 34 Magazines and 15 Newspapers are subscribed by the library for the readers. Moreover, users benefit from access to thousands of e-journals and research articles through the Delhi University Library System (DULS) online. The library provides an array of services including circulation, technical assistance, reservations, and internet access. Security is ensured with the presence of 32 CCTV cameras. Catering to visually impaired users, the library offers Braille materials and is equipped with a Lez Air Camera Scanner, a laptop with Lex Air VAD software, and Braille and Devnagri software. Furthermore, as a member of N-List Database, the library grants users access to a plethora of e-resources such as e-books and e-journals. Users can reach out for assistance or queries via the library's dedicated email address, "library@keshav.du.ac.in", where the librarian personally addresses their concerns regarding library facilities.

# **NCWEB**

Throughout the academic year 2023-2024, NCWEB achieved remarkable success in academics, co-curricular activities, and community involvement under the guidance of Teacher-in-Charge: Prof. Vinita Jindal. Noteworthy achievements include outstanding academic performance, a well-received orientation day, active participation in the Swatch Bharat Abhiyan, and a memorable annual day featuring a prize distribution ceremony. Students also engaged in diverse events such as the "Manikarnika-ek nirantar daud desh k liye" marathon, National Environment Youth Parliament 2024, and the Viksit Bharat Ambassadors' Nari shakti Conclave. Additionally, educational excursions, sports and cultural day, self-defense training camps, and motivational talks enriched students' experiences and skill sets. These accomplishments reflect the dedication and enthusiasm of both students and staff at Keshav Mahavidyalaya.



# **COLLEGE COMMITTEES**

# STAFF COUNCIL COMMITTEES

SECRETARY STAFF COUNCIL	Anti-Ragging Committee (College +
Prof. Anju Arora	Hostel)
Academic Affairs Committee	Prof. Madhu Pruthi - Chairman
Dr. Anjali Thukral- C	Ms Chetna - C
Dr. Shalini Kumar	Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand
Dr. Vandana Arora	Dr. Dhanpal Singh
Dr. Dhanpal singh	Dr. R. S. Rajpurohit
Dr. Anjalika Solanki	e-Procurement Committee
Dr. Janson Antony A.	
Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal	Dr. Arpana Sharma – Burser
Committee for Recommending T.A.	Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand-C
(Registration) In Conferences/Seminars	Prof. Vinita Jindal
Prof. Padmasai Arora (C)	Prof. Divya Haridas
Prof. Neha Sharma	Ms. Sonu Mehta
181	Dr. Richie Aggarwal
Dr. Roli Bansal	Mr. Sumit Baberwal
Alumni Association Managing	Canteen/Mess Committee (College +
Committee "Only Knowledge can pr	Hostel) *- Faculty Rep
Prof. Priti Sehgal (Faculty Coordinator)	Prof. Jasmeet Singh– C
Prof. Padmasai Arora (Faculty Coordinator)	Prof. Padmasai Arora
Cultural Committee	Dr. Anjali Thukral
Cultural Committee	Prof. Vipin Negi
Dr. Richa Sharma	Dr. Surender Singh
Dr Deepak Srivastava	Dr. Mona Ranga
Dr. Anita Mendiratta	Dr. Mohd. Azaj Ansari
Dr. Mukesh	Non-Teaching Members
Dr. Surender Singh	Mr. Prem Singh
Ms. Snehlata Rana	Mr. Kamal Gulati
Dr. Kiran Yadav	
Mohd. Rafeeque CK	



Equal Opportunity Cell/Special	Sub- Committee Helpdesk for SC/ST/OBC-
Category Admission Enabling	NL/EWS and PwBD candidates
Committee	Mr Pradeep Kumar –C
Dr. Deepak Srivastava – C	Mr Chander Prakash
Dr. Sandeep Vodwal	Mr Ritesh Gupta
Ms. Pinki Dhankhar	Staff Council Nominee for Sports
Central Admission Committee	Admission
Dr. Vandana Arora – (Convener/Nodal	Prof. Pardeep Kumar
Officer) admissions@keshav.du.ac.in	Central Time Table Committee
Dr. Rajni Mendiratta	Dr. Ashish Bansal – C
Prof. Anju Arora	Prof. Padmasai Arora
Dr. Richa Sharma	Dr. Vandana Arora
Dr. Daisy Sharma	Dr. Jyoti Anand
Dr. Richie Aggarwal	Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav
Ms. Prama Vishnoi	Dr. R. S. Rajpurohit
Ms. Astha Goyal	Fee Concession Committee/Student Aid
Ms Astha Kanjlia	Fund
Grievance Committee for Admission	
Prof. Pardeep Kumar- Convene	Dr. Sandeep Vodwal -C Prof. Priti Sehgal
Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav	Prof. V. K. Sharma
Dr. Anjalika Solanki	3.44.
Mohd. Rafeeque CK "Only Knowledge can pro	FDP Organizing Committee
Sub-committee, Grievance	Mr. Praveen Kumar – C
Redressal Committee for SC/ST/OBC-	Dr. Rubina Mittal
NL/EWS and PwBD	Dr. Shalini Devi
Dr.Dhanpal Singh	Dr. Ritu Arora
Dr. Sandeep Vodwal	Dr. Ashish Bansal
Dr. Tariq Azizy	Ms. Richa Gupta
Dr. Ashutosh Singh	Sports Committee
-	Dr. Surender Singh – C
Central Admission Helpdesk	Dr. V.K. Verma
Dr. Manjari Singh- Convener	Prof. Anju Arora
Dr. Anjali Thukral	Dr. Ashish Bansal
Dr. Mukesh	Mr. Gagandeep Longiany
Dr. Rakesh Kumar	Mr Kunal Kumar



Hostel Committee	Ms Jyoti Kumari
Dr. Rajni Mendiratta – C	Placement Cell
Prof. Anju Arora	Ms. Sonu Mehta – C
Dr. Manjari Singh	Prof. Pardeep Kumar
Dr. Harpreet Bhatia	Dr. Rubina Mittal
Ms. Richa Gupta	Ms. Astha Kanjlia
Ms. Kiran Yadav	Ms. Monu Chauhan
Ms. Jyoti Bansal	Dr. Sumit Kumar Agarwal
Student Advisory Committe	e Ms. Ruchi
Dr. Mukesh – Staff Advisor	Proctorial Committee
Dr. Rubina Mittal	Prof. Vipin Negi-C
Dr. Richa Sharma	Dr. Mukesh
Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav	Dr. Surender Singh
Dr. Sandeep Vodwal	Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav
Mr. Anil Sethi	Ms. Prama Vishnoi
Teaching Post/Workload Co	mmittee Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal
Dr. V. K. Verma – C	Mr. Mohd. Tariq Azizy
Prof. Vinita Jindal	Dr. Panjabi Singh
Prof. Ritu Arora	Dr. R. S. Rajpurohit
Dr. Shalini Devi	Library Committee
Dr. Daisy Sharma	Dr. Ritu Sethi – C
Magazine Committee + e -	Only Knowledge can provide the backback Dr. Mukesh
NEWSLETTER	Prof. Priti Sehgal
Prof. Divya Haridas – C	Dr. Sandeep Vodwal
Dr. Shalini Kumar	Prof. V. K. Sharma
Prof. Ritu Arora	Dr. Manjari Singh
Ms. Richa Gupta	Ms. Sonu Mehta
Dr. Nomita Sharma	Dr. Arpana Sharma
Ms. Astha Goyal	Dr. Surender Singh
Ms. Namita Padhy	Ms. Chetna
Women Development Cell	Dr. Harpreet Bhatia
Dr. Jyoti Anand– C	Prof. Ritu Arora
Prof. Neha Sharma	Dr. Roli Bansal
Dr. Shalini Devi	INTERNSHIP CELL
Dr. Daisy Sharma	Prof Vinita Jindal- Convener
Ms Kritee Manchanda	Dr Rajni Mehndiratta



Dr Shalini Devi Dr Ashutosh Singh Ms Akanksha Mendiratta

# EDP CELL/UDMODYA -E-CELL

Prof Jagneet Kaur Anand -Nodal Officer Dr Ashish Bansal-- Member, University

# Udhmodya Foundation

Dr Anita Mehndiratta- Convener Mr Sumit Babberwal-Member Dr Richie Aggarwal

# GENDER EQUALITY CELL (QUEER COLLECTIVE)

Dr. Amanjot Sachdeva Dr. Harpreet Bhatia – C Prof. Vinod Kumar Sharma Dr. Bhavna Gupta Dr. Deepak Srivastava Mr. Praveen Kumar Ms. Prama Vishnoi Ms. Snehlata Rana Dr. Ram Chander Verma Dr. Pallavi Raj Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal Ms. Neha Yaday

# MILLETS COMMITTEE, 2023

Dr Dhanpal Singh-(Ecoclub Convenor) -Convener Dr Anita Mendiretta- (NSS program officer) Dr Anjali Thukral- (Yoga and fitness expert) Dr Surender Kumar- (Sports and fitness expert)

Ms Astha Goyal- (Fitness expert)

# GARDEN AND ECO CLUB

Prof. Priti Sehgal – C Prof. Pardeep Kumar Prof. V. K. Sharma Prof. Jasmeet Singh Mr. Prem Singh

# **MOOC THROUGH SWAYAM\***

Prof. Jasmeet Singh – C Prof. Kanupriya Goswami Dr. Shalini Devi Prof. Ritu Arora Dr. Mukesh Dr. Ashish Bansal Ms. Richa Gupta

# **ENABLING UNIT**

Dr. Deepak Srivastava - C Mr Ritesh Gupta Ms. Pinky Dhankhar

One Student Representative to be added

# NEP IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE\*

Prof. Priti Sehgal (Nodal Officer)
Prof. Kanupriya Goswami (Vice Principal & Nodal Officer GE)
Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand (Nodal Officer VAC)
Prof. Anupama Sachdeva (Nodal Officer SEC)
Prof. Arpana Sharma (Nodal Officer AEC EVS)

Dr. Roli Bansal (Nodal Officer AEC Hindi)

# NEP Sub Committee GE

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami (Vice Principal & Nodal Officer) Dr Namita Agarwal Dr Janson Antony A

# NEP Sub Committee VAC

Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand (Nodal Officer VAC) Dr Ashish Bansal Dr. Jyoti Bansal



## NEP Sub Committee SEC

Prof. Anupama Sachdeva (Nodal Officer)

- Ms Richa Gupta
- Dr. Ram Chander Verma

## NEP Sub Committee AEC (Language)

Dr. Roli Bansal (Nodal Officer) Mr. Pradeep Kumar

# NEP Sub Committee AEC (EVS)

Prof. Arpana Sharma (Nodal Officer AEC EVS) Dr. Ashutosh Singh

## **IDP CELL\***

- Dr Neha Sharma C
- Dr. V. K. Verma
- Dr. Rajni Mendiratta
- Dr. Surender Singh
- Dr. Harpreet Bhatia

# R & D CELL\*

Prof. Vinod Kumar Sharma – C Dr. Arpana Sharma Prof. Pardeep Kumar Prof. Padmasai Arora Prof. Vinita Jindal Prof. Divya Haridas Dr. Daisy Sharma

# INDUSTRY INSTITUTE LINKAGE\*

Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand – C
 Dr. Rubina Mittal
 Dr. Roli Bansal
 Prof. Vipin Negi
 Ms. Sonu Mehta
 Dr. Dhanpal Singh
 Dr. Sandeep Vodwal
 \*\*NEP Committees yet to be updated

'Only Knowledge can provide salvation"



# OTHER COMMITTEES

# COORDINATOR FOR RADIO BROADCASTING COURSE

Dr. Anjali Thukral

## NSS PROGRAM OFFICER

Dr Amanjot Sachdeva/ Dr. Anita Mendiratta

#### NCWEB

Prof. Vinita Jindal – Coordinator Dr. Mohd. Azaj Ansari – Dy. Coordinator

# COORDINATOR FOR GERMAN & FRENCH LANGUAGE COURSE

Prof. Vinita Jindal

# NODAL OFFICER FOR FOREIGN STUDENTS

Dr. Vandan Arora

## **NODAL OFFICER E-District portal**

Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav

# NODAL OFFICER E-DISTRICT PORTAL,

## NSP2.0 PORTAL

Prof. Ritu Arora

# NODAL OFFICER FOR GENDER

## CHAMPIONS

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami

Dr. Arpana Sharma

## NODAL OFFICER FOR AISHER/MHRD

Dr. Dhanpal Singh

# NODAL OFFICER FOR NORTH-EAST STUDENTS

Dr. Dhanpal Singh

# NODAL OFFICER FOR PMSSS, J&K STUDENTS

Dr. Roli Bansal

# NODAL PUBLIC GRIEVANCE OFFICER

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami

# NODAL OFFICER FOR TOBACCO CONTROL PROGRAM/SUBSTANCE USE

Dr. Mukesh

## TRANSPARENCY OFFICER FOR RTI

Dr. Anjali Thukral

# RTI NODAL OFFICER

Prof. Vinita Jindal

PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICER (PIO)

Prof. Jasmeet Singh

# ASSTT. OFFICER (APIO) PUBLIC

INFORMATION

Mr. Raj Kumar

# IT PERSON FOR RTI

Mr. Akhilesh Sharma

# ATTENDANCE COMMITTEE

Dr. Anjali Thukral – C Dr. Shalini Devi Dr. Harpreet Bhatia

# **CENTRAL MONITORING COMMITTEE**

Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand – C Prof. Priti Sehgal, Vice-Principal Dr. Roli Bansal – Secretary Staff Council Dr. Vandana Arora



#### **BUILDING MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE**

#### **GB** Members

Mr Satish Gupta (Chairperson) Prof. P D Sahare Ms Prerana Madaan Dr Jyoti Anand Ms Anuradha Chaddha

## Non-GB Members

Mr Kamal Gulati (Caretaker) Mr Ashok (Housekeeping Staff) Ms Saroj Bala (Warer Woman)

## **NIRF COMMITTEE**

- Dr. Mukesh C
- Dr. Rajni Mendiratta
- Dr. Manjari Singh
- Dr. Deepak Srivastava
- Dr. Ashish Bansal

# INTERNAL COLLEGE COMPLAINTS

## COMMITTEE

Prof. Padmasai Arora – C
Prof. V. K. Sharma
Dr. Vandana Arora
Ms. Saroj
Adv. Priyanka Tomar
Student Members
Ms. Fagunee Mishra – B.Sc. Physical Science
with Computer Science
Mr. Sajal Agrawal – B.Sc. Physical Science
with Computer Science
Ms. Nandini Kumari - B. A.(H) Psychology

## **RUSA COMMITTEE**

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami– C Dr. V.K Verma – Nodal Officer Prof. Vinita Jindal – Nodal Officer Prof. Arpana Sharma – Nodal Officer Dr. Surender Singh – Nodal Officer

## LIAISON OFFICERS

EWS- Prof. Arpana Sharma SC/ST Cell – Dr. Sandeep Vodwal OBC – Prof. Jasmeet Singh PwBD – Dr. Deepak Srivastava

## PLAGIARISM CHECK COMMITTEE

Prof Padmasai Arora-C Prof Vinita Jindal Prof Ritu Arora

# COMMITTEE FOR OUTSOURCED SERVICES (Security, Housekeeping, Canteen, Mess & any other outsourced services)

Prof. Pardeep Kumar-Convener Prof. V.K. Sharma Dr. Surender Singh Prof. Divya Haridas S.O. Admin/Asstt. Admin Mr Deepak Saun to assist the committee

# INTERNET & WEBSITE MONITORING COMMITTEE

Prof. Kanupriya Goswami– C Prof. Vinita Jindal Dr. Roli Bansal Dr. Sumit Aggarwal Ms. Nidhi Passi Mr. Akhilesh WEB DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE (subcommittee IWMC)

Prof. Vinita Jindal – C Mr. Anand Mr. Sumit Kumar Baberwal Dr. Rakesh Mr. Akhilesh



# COLLEGE SUB-COMMITTEE OF INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)

#### **External Members**

Prof PD Sahare-External member, Senior Prof. Department of Physics & Astrophysics, DU Prof Mukesh Mehlawat-External member. Prof. Department of Operational Research, DU Prof. Hitesh Arora-Professor, Operations, FORE School of Management, New Delhi (Distinguished academician) **Governing Body Member** Prof Vandana Mishra, Treasurer, GB **College members** Prof Madhu Pruthi, Principal -Chairperson Prof Jagneet Kaur Anand-Coordinator Prof Divya Haridas-member Dr Jyoti Anand-member Dr Shalini Devi-member Dr Richa Sharma-member Prof. Jasmeet Singh-member Dr Ashish Bansal-member **University Senior Administrative Officers** Dr. OP Sharma- Deputy Registrar SOL, Admission Committee, DU Dr Rohan Rai-Joint Registrar, DU Estab.(NT) Alumni Mr Aditya Kumar-Alumni **Parent Representative** Mrs. Sarika Gogia Entrepreneur, Stakeholder (Parent) **Student Members** Mr. Sachin Srivastava- B.Sc. Physics (H) 2nd sem Ms Lipika -B.Sc (H) Computer Sc. 2nd sem

# NAAC STEERING COMMITTEE

Dr. Anjali Thukral – C

## ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Prof. Madhu Pruthi (Principal) – Patron Prof. Priti Sehgal – Faculty Coordinator Prof. Padmasai Arora – Faculty Coordinator Mr. Krishan Kumar Aggarwal – President Mr. Ankur Jain – Secretary Dr. Amit Sehgal-Treasurer

# NODAL OFFICER FOR REDRESSAL OF GRIEVANCE OF STUDENTS

Mr. Praveen Kumar – OBC Students Dr. Deepak Srivastava – PwBD Students Dr. Dhanpal Singh – North-East Students Ms. Meenakshi – SC/ST Students Prof. Arpana Sharma – Girl Students

# NODAL OFFICER FOR E-SLA

Ms. Anuradha Chadha

Enactus Cell Dr. Rubina Mittal -C Prof. Neha Sharma Ms. Astha Kanjlia

## Waste Disposal Committee

Prof. Priti Sehgal – Vice Principal & Convener Prof. V.K. Sharma Prof. Pardeep Kumar Dr. Surnder Singh Mr. Deepak Singh Saun Mr. Kamal Gulati Ms. Anuradha Chadha – (for E-Waste material) Dr. Rittu Sethi Prof. P.D. Sahare (RSO) Prof. Vandana Mishra (University

Representative in GB)



Mr. Mishra	Dr Amanjot Sachdeva
Ms. Surekha Kaul (AIAO)	Dr. Surender Singh
Mr. Raj Kumar- S.O. (Admn.)	Dr. Ruchi Goyal
Condemnation Committee for Un-	Dr. Jyoti Bansal
Serviceable Items	Dr. Mohd. Ajaz Ansari
Prof. Priti Sehgal - Convener	COMMITTEE FOR OUTSOURCED
Dr. Shalini Kumar	SERVICES (Security, Housekeeping,
Dr. V.K. Verma	Canteen, Mess & any other outsourced
Prof. V.K. Sharma	services)
Dr. Surender Singh	Prof. Pardeep Kumar - C
Dr. Harpreet Bhatia	Prof. V.K. Sharma
Dr. Rajani Mendiratta	Dr. Surender Singh
Dr. Mukesh	Prof. Divya Haridas
Dr. Rittu Sethi	S.O. Admin/Asstt. Admin Mr Deepak Saun to
Section Officer (Accounts)	assist the committee
Section Officer (Admn.)	HINDI RAJBHASHA SAMITI
Mr. Kamal Gulati	
Nivesh Cell	Prof. Arpana Sharma -C
Ms. Sonu Mehta -Convener	Dr. Roli Bansal
Ms. Astha Kanjlia	Dr. Jyoti Bansal
Non-teaching members for Canteen &	Mr. Prem Singh
Mess Committee	STUDENT GRIEVANCE REDRESSAL
"Only Knowl	ledge can pro COMMITTEE (SGRC)
Ms Saroj	Prof. Anju Arora - Chairperson - Commerce
Ms Pooja	Prof. Pardeep Kumar- Professor- Commerce
Mr Narender Pal Singh	Prof. Jagneet Kaur Anand- Professor-
SESREC	Electronics
Prof. Neha Sharma – C	Prof. Jasmeet Singh- Assoc.Professor- Physics
Prof. Arpana Sharma	Mr. Vineet Dubey- Student -BSc (H)
Prof. Pardeep Kumar	Computer Science IV Semester
Dr. Anjali Thukral	



# **FACULTY MEMBERS**

# LIST OF TEACHERS (PERMANENT)

	Principal		Department of Electronics
1	Prof. (Ms.) Madhu Pruthi	24	Prof. Vinod Kumar Sharma
	Department of Management Studies	25	Prof. (Ms.) Neha Sharma
2	Dr. (Ms.) Amanjot Sachdeva	26	Prof. (Ms.) Jagneet Kaur Anand
3	Ms. Sonu Mehta	27	Dr. (Ms.) Jyoti Anand
	Department of Chemistry		Department of English
4	Dr. Mukesh	28	Dr. (Ms.) Manjari Singh
	Department of Commerce		Department of Mathematics
5	Dr. (Ms.) Shalini Kumar	29	Dr. (Ms.) Rubina Mittal
6	Prof. (Ms.) Anju Arora	30	Dr. (Ms.) Rajni Mendiratta
7	Prof. Pardeep Kumar	31	Prof. (Ms.) Arpana Sharma
8	Prof. (Ms.) Padmasai Arora	32	Prof. (Ms.) Ritu Arora
9	Prof. Vipin Negi	33	Dr. Ashish Bansal
10	Dr. (Ms.) Shalini Devi 🛛 🗧 💛	34	Dr. Dhanpal Singh
11	Dr. Deepak Srivastava		Department of Phy. Education
12	Dr. (Ms.) Anita Mendiratta	35	Dr. Surender Singh
13	Dr. Sandeep Vodwal	anar 3	Department of Physics
14	Mr. Praveen Kumar "Only Knowledge	36	Prof. A.K. Arora
	Department of Computer Science	37	Dr. V.K. Verma
15	Prof. (Ms.) Priti Sehgal	38	Prof. (Ms.) Kanupriya Goswami
16	Dr. (Ms.) Anjali Thukral	39	Prof. (Ms.) Anupama
17	Dr. (Ms.) Roli Bansal	40	Dr. (Ms.) Vandana Arora
18	Dr. (Ms.) Bhavna Gupta	41	Prof. (Ms.) Divya Haridas
19	Dr. (Ms.) Richa Sharma	42	Prof. Jasmeet Singh
20	Prof. (Ms.) Vinita Jindal	43	Ms. Meenakshi
21	Mr. Ravi Kumar Yadav	44	Ms. Chetna
22	Ms. Richa Gupta nee Garg		Department of Psychology
າາ	Ms. Maulein Pathak	45	Dr. (Ms.) Daisy Sharma
23			



# LIST OF TEACHERS (AD-HOC)

	Department of Management Studies	32	Mr. Prashant Kumar *
1	Ms. Astha Kanjlia	33	Dr. Jyoti Bansal
2	Ms. Kritee Manchanda		Department of English
3	Dr. (Ms.) Nomita Sharma	34	Mohd. Rafeeque CK
4	Ms. Ruchi		Department of EVS
	Department of Commerce		
5	Dr. R.S. Rajpurohit		Department of Hindi
6	Mr. Hemant Yadav		
7	Mr. Kunal Kumar		Department of Mathematics
8	Ms. Namita Padhy	37	Dr. Richie Aggarwal
9	Dr. Prama Vishnoi	38	Ms. Rajat Arora *
10	Ms. Monu Chauhan	39	Dr. Ram Chander Verma
11	Dr. Ruchi Goyal	40	Dr. Panjabi Singh
12	Ms. Snehlata Rana	* 41	Dr. Ravi Kumar *
13	Ms. Nidhi Aggarwal	42	Mr. Deepak Kumar Meena
14	Dr. Mohd Tariq Azizy	43	Dr. Janson Antony A
15	Dr. Anjalika Solanki	Sar .	
	- ma	~	Department of Physics
	Department of Computer Science	45	Dr. (Ms.) Smita Korpal *
17	Ms. Astha Goyal "Only Knowledge e		Mr. Gagandeep Longiany
18	Ms. Nidhi Passi	47	Ms. Neha Yadav
19	Dr. Sumit Kumar Baberwal	48	Dr. Kiran Yadav
20	Dr. Sumit Kumar Agarwal	49	Dr. Mohd. Azaj Ansari
21	Dr. (Ms.) Namita Aggarwal		Department of Psychology
22	Ms. Jyoti Kumari	50	Dr. Pallavi Raj
23	Dr. Rakesh Kumar	51	Dr. Mona Ranga
24	Mr. Pradeep Kumar	52	Ms. Pinki
25	Mr. Anand	53	Ms. Akanksha Mendiratta
26	Dr. Ashutosh Singh		
	Department of Electronics	* TI	he faculty member has been appointed in another
30	Dr. Himanshu Kushwah *		college/SOL
31	Mr. Anil Sethi		



# **NON-TEACHING MEMBERS**

	<b>ADMINISTRATION SECTION</b>				
1	Ms. Nidhi Sikri	Assistant		<u>PHYSICS</u>	
2	Mr. Deepak Singh Saun	Assistant	27	Mr. Prem Singh	Lab. Assistant
3	Mr. Kamal Gulati	Junior Assistant	28	Mr. Chander Prakash	Lab. Assistant
4	Mr. R.D. Kaushik	G.O	29	Mr. Arun Kumar Sharma	Lab. Assistant
5	Mr. Narender Pal Singh	Daftari	30	Mr. Jasbir Singh	Lab. Assistant
6	Mr. Rajender Kumar	Driver			
7	Mr. Bhairav Dutt	Security Guard		<b>COMPUTER SCIENCE</b>	
8	Mr. Ram Sukh	Mali	31	Mr. Rajesh Wadhwa	S.T.A
9	Mr. Umesh Chand	Mali	32	Ms. Anuradha Chadha	S.T.A
10	Mr. Nirala Ram	Office Attendant	33	Mr. Lovkesh Jairath	Lab. Attendant
11	Mr. Sanjay Kr. Deshbandhu	Office Attendant	34	Ms. Pooja Batra	Lab. Attendant
12	Mr. Vijay Pal Singh	Office Attendant	35	Mr. Ritesh Gupta	Farash
13	Ms. Neetu Sharma	Office Attendant			
14	Ms. Saroj Bala	Water Woman		CONTRACTUAL	
15	Mr. Ajay	Sports Attendant	TES	Mr. Raj Kumar	S.O (Admn.)
16	Mr. Ashok Kumar	Safai Karamchari	2	Mr. P.K. Bhatia	S.O (Accounts)
		F N	3	Mr. Arvind Kumar	S.T.A
	ACCOUNTS SECTION	E 44	4	Mr. Akhilesh Kumar	Lab. Asstt.
17	Mr. Shiv Narain	Assistant	5	Mr. Amit Kumar	Jr. Asstt.
18	Mr. An Singh Mehra	Junior Assistant	6	Mr. Santosh Kumar	MTS
19	Mr. Vinod Kumar	Office Attendant	7	Mr. Chandra Pal	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
		"Only Knowledge ca	80	Mr. Rahul Kumar	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
	LIBRARY		9	Mr. Sanjay Kumar	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
20	Dr. (Ms.) Rittu Sethi	Librarian	10	Mr. Sanjay Kumar	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
21	Mr. Naveen Sharma	Professional Assistant	11	Mr. Hari Chand Meena	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
22	Mr. R. S. Mehra	Semi Professional Assistant	12	Mr. Sangram Singh Yadav	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
23	Mr. Gajender Pal	Library Attendant	13	Mr. Surender Kumar	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
24	Mr. Pawan Kumar	Library Attendant	14	Mr. Puneet Thakur	MTS (Lab. Attdt.)
			15	Mr. Manish	MTS (Lib. Attdt.)
	<b>ELECTRONICS</b>		16	Mr. Shakeel Ahmed	MTS
25	Mr. Rajesh Kumar	Lab. Assistant	17	Mr. Lovkesh	MTS
26	Mr. Ram Kumar	Lab. Assistant	18	Mr. Mohit	MTS
			19	Mr. Sanam Pathania	MTS
			20	Mr. Abhishek	MTS



	GIRLS HOSTEL (Contractual)		
1	Ms. Meenu Sharma	Warden	
2	Ms. Himanshi Sharma	Matron	
3	Ms. Baby	Lady Attendant	
4	Mr. Ajay Kumar Mandal	MTS	



"Only Knowledge can provide salvation"





KESHAV MAHAVIDYALAYA NAAC Accredited 'A' Grade – Cycle 2 (University of Delhi) H-4-5 Zone, Pitampura, Delhi 110 034 Phone: 011-27018805 Email: principal@keshav.du.ac.in Website: www.keshav.du.ac.in